
ADOPTED
BISHOPS LYDEARD & COTHELSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council: Mrs A Shepherd, Rose Cottage, Oldway Lane, Wrantage, Taunton, TA3 6DE.
Phone: 01823 412922 Email: clerk@bishopslydeard.org Website: http://www.bishopslydeard.org.uk 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall, Bishops Lydeard on Wednesday 13th November 2019 at 7.00pm
Persons present: Cllrs Davenport (Chair), Martin (Vice-Chair) from 7.10pm, Allen, Pattemore, Watson, Armstrong, Morency, Warmington and Lewin-Harris.
Persons absent: Cllrs Rigby and Russell.
In attendance: Mrs Amy Shepherd (Clerk), Jo Stocker, Dr Sewell, Dr Piotrowki and Dr Yick, Quantock Vale Surgery, Cllr Anthony Trollope-Bellew and 8 members of the public. 
161/19 Apologies   
Cllr Rigby.
162/19 Declarations of interest relating to matters on the agenda
None.
163/19 Adoption of the minutes of the meeting held on 9th October 2019
The minutes from the Parish Council meeting on 9th October 2019 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.   

164/19 Matters arising  

Clerk’s report was read to the council (attachment 1).
165/19 Quantock Vale Surgery, The Future
Chair introduced this item and outlined his invitation to representatives of Quantock Vale Surgery to attend the Parish Council meeting following concerns being expressed in the past by parishioners about the Doctors’ Surgery’s ability to cope with new homes being constructed in the Parish.
Jo Stocker, Surgery Manager and Drs Sewell, Piotrowski and Yick attended the meeting and provided an overview of the work being carried out by the Doctors’ Surgery to respond to the needs of the Parish.  This includes; weekly monitoring of response rates and patient feedback, changes to staffing levels and roles, upskilling the existing workforce and working with other practices to enable a more flexible workforce, IT improvements, adaptations to the premises to enable multiple use of rooms / space and more flexibility in the building. 
The representatives of the Doctors’ Surgery stated that, with the work that is and continues to be carried out at the Surgery, they are confident that the surgery can cope with the anticipated increased demand in the Parish.
166/19 Comments from members of the public on matters not listed on the agenda

A member of the public raised the lighting at Greenway.  Somerset West and Taunton Council have confirmed that they are still waiting for the post construction report from Taylor Wimpey. Chair to chase.
167/19 Planning applications for comment

06/19/0041 - Erection of garaging with hobbies room over at The Lodge, Minehead Road, Bishops Lydeard
The Parish Council supports the granting of permission.
06/19/0042 - Conversion of storage building to annexe to be used as ancillary accommodation at The Lodge, Minehead Road, Bishops Lydeard
The Parish Council supports the granting of permission.

06/19/0043/T - Application to fell one Ash tree and one Turkey Oak included in Taunton Deane Borough (Bishops Lydeard No.1) Tree Preservation Order at 14 Lethbridge Park, Bishops Lydeard (TD705)
The Parish Council supports the granting of permission subject to the views of the Tree Officer.
06/19/0045/LB - Conversion of outbuilding and orangery into 3 No. dwellings at Sandhill Park Mansion, Bishops Lydeard
The Parish Council supports the granting of permission.
168/19 To consider where additional parking might be located within the village
Cllr Pattemore introduced this item and put forward a proposal that the Parish Council should consider possible locations for additional parking in the village following the responses received to the original Neighbourhood Plan Questionnaire and the more recent Neighbourhood Plan Action Plan consultation. An area opposite the school – Webbers Yard – was highlighted as a possible location for additional parking.  The acquisition of the land could be a legitimate CIL expenditure.
Chair agreed to liaise with Miles Orr and look at plans for the location and meet with the landowner with a view to reporting back at the next Parish Council meeting.

169/19 Update regarding Taunton Road Development and roadworks
Chair confirmed that there was little to report on the development other than that the foundations for the show home are going in.
The sandstone is still being debated between the Developer and Planning Officer.

An update regarding the Highway works provided by the Site Manager was read to the Council; Taunton Road is expected to be reopened by 29th November 2019 at the latest.
Issues and concerns continue to be expressed regarding the junction from Hither Mead into Taunton Road.  A bus has been videoed turning left from Hither Mead into Taunton Road which confirms that the junction as it is currently constructed is inadequate. Chair and Cllr Rigby are continuing to press SCC on this issue. A response is awaited.

170/19 Update regarding Sandhill Park Mansion 
Chair reported that there was little progress to report. An email has been received from the Heritage at Risk Officer at SW+T Council indicating that the negotiations in respect of the variations to the S106 are nearly complete.
Chair confirmed that he will continue to chase and provide a further update at the next meeting.

171/19 Update regarding Station View Development

Cllr Armstrong reported that some issues have been experienced with Wessex Water digging up the road with no advance warning. Wessex Water are now halfway through their work, work by other utility companies is not expected.
Houses are being constructed to plan.

The landscaping requirements for the green open space area remain unclear.  It was agreed to keep an eye on this matter and review the agreed plans if required.

172/19 Update regarding The Paddock
Chair reported that LiveWest have stated that they have submitted a planning application.  It is expected that notification of the application will be received from SW+T Council in advance of the next meeting.
173/19 Update regarding the Community Library Partnership 
Vice Chair provided feedback on the first quarterly review meeting which took place between the Parish Council and SCC.   The Quarter 2 Performance Report was shared in advance of the meeting and summarised by the Vice Chair.
Discussion turned to the Parish Council continuing with the Community Library Partnership for a further 2 years from 1st April 2020.  The anticipated cost to the Parish Council was outlined. It was proposed, seconded and agreed with all in favour to continue to Community Library Partnership for a further two years and to not therefore exercise the break clause in the contract.

Clerk to confirm decision with SCC and request that the Librarian’s contract be made permanent in view of the decision.

174/19 Parish Lengthsman Report

The report provided by the Lengthsman outlining the work carried out during October was tabled at the meeting and noted.  
Clerk to order replacement sign for the men’s toilets.
Clerk to request that the Parish Lengthsman paint over a further patch of graffiti on the underpass.
175/19 Avon & Somerset Police report

The Police report summarising crime reported in the Parish during October was tabled at the meeting and noted. 
176/19 Somerset County Council and Somerset West and Taunton Council matters

In the absence of Cllr Rigby, it was agreed to defer this item until the next meeting.
177/19 To discuss a Welcome Feature at the Watts Lane junction

In the absence of Cllr Rigby, it was agreed to defer this item until the next meeting.
178/19 To discuss Christmas lights

Cllr Morency summarised the enquiries that have been made since the last meeting to enable a power supply for the Christmas Tree lights in the War Memorial area.
At this time, it isn’t possible for a power supply to be made available.  Solar lights will therefore need to be sourced.  Cllr Morency to forward the Chair the costs of the solar lights for his approval.

179/19 To consider the appointment of a Parish Council Warden under the SCC Community Snow Warden Scheme
Chair outlined the Snow Warden Scheme and asked if any of the Parish Councillor would be willing to volunteer as the Parish Council Warden.  
As there were no volunteers at the meeting, it was agreed to add a post to the Parish Council website and Facebook page to see if there were any volunteers in the community.

180/19 To note planning permissions granted 

13/19/0003 - Change of use of stable to holiday let accommodation (Use Class C3) at Toulton House, Toulton Road, Cothelstone - CONDITIONAL APPROVAL

06/19/0037 - Erection of toilet building at Quantock View Campsite, Breach Barton Lane, West Bagborough (retention of works already undertaken) – CONDITIONAL APPROVAL

06/19/0035/T - Application to fell one poplar tree included in Taunton Deane Borough (Bishops Lydeard No.2) Tree Preservation Order 1997 at Greenway Lodge, Greenway, Bishops Lydeard (TD705) – CONDITIONAL APPROVAL
181/19 To note planning applications refused/withdrawn 
06/19/0024 - Change of use of agricultural buildings to office (Use Class B1), workers accommodation (Use Class C3) and cafe (Use Class A3) at Greenway Farm, Greenway Road, Bishops Lydeard – WITHDRAWN
182/19 Finance

Clerk requested any 2020/21 Budget Proposals be submitted to her by 30th November to inform the draft budget to be considered at the December Parish Council meeting.
Clerk outlined the intention to open a Unity Trust Savings Account. Opening the account was agreed.
183/19 To note income received

Library income (charges / fees)





£49.70

£48.55











£47.50

CIL








£9205.17

HSBC (Interest)







£3.66
To approve payments  
                                                    

Payments to be made by Direct Debit:


Somerset Web Services (Email address) (Direct Debit)


£5.52

British Gas (Electric – Public Conveniences (July – Oct))


£97.70
Payments to be made by BACS:

Intelligent Workplace Solutions Limited (October toilet cleaning)

£255.01


Clerk’s expenses (Travel)





£73.23

Jack Councill (Parish Lengthsman Work – October)


£558.75
Bishops Lydeard Village Hall (Venue Hire)



£53.13

SLCC (Annual Subscription)





£156.00

ALCC (Annual Subscription)





£40.00

SALC (Training)







£10.00

SCC (Library staffing Q2 and furniture)




£3562.36

Somerset Web Services (Annual Website Hosting charge)

£358.80
A Shepherd (Reimbursement for library shelving)



£34.95

Jack Council (October Footpath Clearance)



£385.00
Payments to be made by Cheque:

Unity Trust Bank Account





£10,000.00

It was proposed, seconded and voted unanimously that these payments be approved.
184/19 Urgent matters for report only

Cllr Watson reported that the bus shelter at Station Road does not have any timetables displayed. Clerk to request new timetables.
185/19 Date of next meeting:   

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 11th December 2019, 7pm, Bishops Lydeard Village Hall

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm
Signed.....................................................................................................  Date.........................................
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